
Kyrene Aprende 

 

April 12, 2024 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

  

April 15: Coffee Chat with Principal Kory 

April 17: Gifted Showcase 

April 19: Friday Early Release @ 1:05pm 

April 25: PTSO Restaurant Night- Culver's 

April 26: Rally Day for Incoming 6th Graders 

April 26-28: Jag Players Musical 

April 29: NJHS Meeting 

April 30: NJHS Induction Ceremony 

  
 

 

View Full Calendar 

 

 

  
 

  

 

MONDAY, APRIL 15th at 8:30am in the MPR 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/re6kYjA6Drm6wJJgtWiAqA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0QzaHR0cHM6Ly9hcHIua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9jYWxlbmRhcj9jYWxfZGF0ZT0yMDI0LTA0LTI5VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpmEQqxGWZQRzrfUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~


Join us for refreshments and GREAT insight and conversation with our principal! The setting is social 

and a great chance to find out the latest on Aprende, ask questions and get to know other parents. 

We will also hold our 2024-25 PTSO Board Elections! 

Let us know if you are interested in being a part of the board at email@aprendeptso.org 

  
 

 

 

8th Grade Dance - Donations Needed! 
 

 

  

 

  

 

 https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=7DY6HGKM4FEV6 
 

 

mailto:email@aprendeptso.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/yzotJ9TgosaCoywNHyFfVw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0Q9aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucGF5cGFsLmNvbS9kb25hdGUvP2hvc3RlZF9idXR0b25faWQ9N0RZNkhHS000RkVWNlcHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


 

  
 

 

 

PTSO 
 

 

  

 

JOIN THE APRENDE PTSO BOARD! 

Get involved! The Aprende PTSO is an amazing network of parents/guardians of Aprende students. 

Meet and work with some wonderful people, be in the know of school events and on the front line of 

planning and decisions that enhance Aprende, the teachers and the students! 

 

We are currently seeking candidates for PTSO Board positions for the 2024-2025 school year.  

The one year term begins July 1, 2024 and ends June 30, 2025. 

Interested candidates should talk with any PTSO Board Member or 

email email@aprendeptso.org by April 12th. 

  

On Monday, April 15th at 8:30am we will hold an open meeting in the MPR  

including a coffee chat with Principal Kory.  

Regardless of if you want to be a board member or not, you are invited to attend! 

 

Learn more about the positions and board here: Aprende PTSO 

  
 

 

 

mailto:email@aprendeptso.org?subject=2024-25%20PTSO%20Board
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/O4iVsS61T-kycKo1Ojz7bA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0RCaHR0cHM6Ly9hcHJlbmRlcHRzby5vcmcvYWJvdXQjOWUyYTYwODAtMGQ4Yy00ZTkwLThjZjQtZDQzNGZkYmNiMDEyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpmEQqxGWZQRzrfUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~


  

  

 

Final yearbook purchases are currently available until the books run out. The QR code will take you to 

the payment portal where you can purchase the last set of yearbooks. You can also write a check for 

the exact amount or bring cash into the front office. The cost of purchasing one yearbook is $35. It's 

first come first serve and we only have a small quantity left, so make sure to get payments in ASAP. 

Contact Ms. Dani at dlandis@kyrene.org if you have any questions or need any help.   
 

 

  
 

 

 

Chandler Art Show  
 

 

Click here for a slideshow of the Chandler Art Show that took place at Chandler Center for the Arts 

Exhibition on April 9th. Shoutout to Ms. Vayner & her Art students! 

  
 

 

 

CDS Girls Flag Football Camp 
 

 

Lady Jaguars! Are you interested in Flag Football? Corona del Sol is hosting their first youth camp for 

Girls Flag Football grades 6th-8th on April 20th, April 27th and May 4th. Come join the fun, meet the 

Aztec team and gain skills to advance your athleticism. No experience necessary. Parents can contact 

Corona del Sol Athletic Department for details to sign up. 

https://az-tempeunion.intouchreceipting.com/ 
 

 

mailto:dlandis@kyrene.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/EFfQYCgHyIRB3rI-o5Ifnw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0RkaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vcHJlc2VudGF0aW9uL2QvMV83amRweTZQWWVRRDh6c2xVcm1Ca0hQdUJ2U25HdUhia0hwMU1BaDYzR3MvZWRpdD91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://az-tempeunion.intouchreceipting.com/


  

 

  
 

 

 

Jag Players 
 

 



  

 

  
 

 

 

Open Positions for 24/25 District Substitutes 
 

 



  

 

  
 

 

 

Family Resource Fair 
 

 



 

  
 

 

 

  

 



Click here for information regarding the NJHS selection process. 

  
 

 

 

Save the Date 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Corona HS Information for Incoming 8th Graders 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/wOuQq-EKf1YF8qJ-OkNgWg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xS0VCR3drWlRpRENucjdWUVgwVU5hZ2FScmNZSHNVNkcvdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

 

  
 

 

 

CDS Color Guard Auditions 
 

 



  

 

  
 

 

 

Tax Credit Donations 
 

 

Tax Time is Here! 

  

Please consider making a tax credit donation to help support some of the following at Aprende: 

Performing Arts, Athletics, Clubs, AVID, Field Trips, etc. 

  

These programs help develop well-rounded students, who in turn, build strong communities. Arizona 

statute allows individuals to donate $200 and couples to donate $400 for a dollar-to-dollar tax credit. 

The deadline for tax credit donations is April 15, 2024.  You can donate online through our Payment 

Portal. 

  

Click here for instructions on the payment portal. 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/_meYVo0zO1BIhOZ5sFWYHA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0QoaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1reXJlbmUuaW50b3VjaHJlY2VpcHRpbmcuY29tL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/_meYVo0zO1BIhOZ5sFWYHA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0QoaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1reXJlbmUuaW50b3VjaHJlY2VpcHRpbmcuY29tL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hO1rGGxucyRxoD3i49svZQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xOFotaHV2QWY3UWZNdlBCemduSTVnV1E5MHBiODJ3NWIvdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

Thank you for your continued support! 

  

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Quarter 4 Sports 
 

 

Track and Field: 

  

The team did very well for our second meet.  We continue to see PR’s in all events. 

  

Our next meet on Tuesday, April 16 is a home meet.  Be watching your email for a sign-up link to help 

out. 

  



Baseball: 

  

Varsity 

  

The Aprende Baseball Varsity team is off to a great start. We beat KMS 10-0 in our first game of the 

season. Brandon Pate, Hugh Hurkmans, and Chase Bickler pitched a combined No Hitter! Hugh also lead 

the way at the plate going 3 for 3 on the day. Jack Berriochoa had a great day as well, he went 2-3 at 

the plate with a double and 2 RBI’s. 

  

JV BASEBALL 

  

Had a great first game of the season against KMS. Aprende came home with a win with a score of 10 to 

0. 

  

Next home game for Varsity and JV Baseball is Monday 4/15 @ 4:30 vs Pueblo. Go Jags! 
 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Athletic Director, Amy Violette, aviolette@kyrene.org or 

Loreth Vergara lvergara@kyrene.org  480-541-6203  

  

Office hours:  7:30am-4pm 

Address:  777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd., East #2, Chandler, AZ  85226 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Kyrene Foundation 13th Annual Golf Classic 

  

On behalf of the Kyrene Foundation, we would like to thank you for your past sponsorship and invite 

you to sponsor our 13th annual Kyrene Golf Classic. Corporate sponsorships are available at multiple 

levels. All proceeds go back to the Kyrene community through a variety of programs to support Kyrene 

children and their families, support teacher and principal mini grants, student leadership awards, and 

more. 

The event this year will take place at the beautiful Whirlwind Golf Course in Chandler on Friday, May 

3rd. Shotgun start will begin at 7AM with registration opening at 5:30AM. Breakfast burritos will be 

served in the morning and lunch will be served immediately following the round. 

We hope that you will join us for a fun day of golf. Along with a good chance to win great raffle prizes, 

there will also be prizes for the top three teams, men’s/women’s long drive contest, and a chance to 

win a car! 

We look forward to seeing you all out at the Whirlwind Golf Course in what is sure to be great Arizona 

weather. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out directly if you have questions. You can e-mail Jeff Peters, or Tim 

Nguyen. 

Ready to Golf or Sponsor? Register Here! 

mailto:aviolette@kyrene.org
mailto:lvergara@kyrene.org
mailto:jpeters54@icloud.com
mailto:tim.nguyen1@usbank.com
mailto:tim.nguyen1@usbank.com
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/OYDTQHgO9H5f2lu1SszAEA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0TTaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9xNGpFRXMtSUc5X1NDTHlCUDJrMlBBfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbnlqTzBQMFF1YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWEzbHlaVzVsWm05MWJtUmhkR2x2Ymk1dmNtY3ZaWFpsYm5RdloyOXNaakkwTDFjSGMyTm9iMjlzYlVJS1plSTBBT2xsU29aTkcxSVJRVVJsUm05bFFHdDVjbVZ1WlM1dmNtZFlCQUFBQUFFflcHc2Nob29sbUIKZhEKsRlmUEc631IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

  

  
 

 

 

Community Education Summer Programming 
 

 

Be an Explorer this Summer 
with Kyrene Community Education! 

Looking for a summer of FUN? Kyrene Community Education provides high-quality opportunities for 

students to continue learning and exploring after the school year ends. 6-8 grade students can take 

part in Summer Academy, which includes courses related to STEM, coding, the arts and more. Students 

can also participate in After Hours, Adventure Tours and Sports Camp! Learn more online at 

www.kyrene.org/summeroptions. Enrollment will begin March 4!  
 

 

  

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/sf4LpO7LfPZlqhWwW0WfDQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRn-uSKP0QjaHR0cDovL3d3dy5reXJlbmUub3JnL3N1bW1lcm9wdGlvbnNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmYRCrEZZlBHOt9SEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB


  
 

 

 

Enroll in Arizona's Top Elementary District 
 

 

Enrollment is now open for the 2024-25 school year. 
  

Open Enrollment 

  

Kyrene School District offers online enrollment for new students and any student applying to change 

schools. New or transferring students who live outside of a school’s boundaries must fill out an 

application via the online registration portal. Open Enrollment must be approved before registration is 

considered final. 

  

Current Students 

  

Current families with no school changes and no new students will not need to re-register. Children in 

grades K–4 and 6–7 will continue to be registered at the same school they currently attend. Current 5th 

graders will automatically be registered at the middle school assigned to follow their current 

elementary school. 

  

Families who want to make an enrollment change to a school other than the one assigned are strongly 

encouraged to submit applications for your preferred school by January 15. To make a change, log into 

your ParentVUE account and select the “change school” option. 

  

For current families with new students entering school, online registration will be available through 

your existing ParentVUE account. 

  

Kyrene looks forward to welcoming your students next year! 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Kyrene Positive Parenting 

  

Apr. 25 – Raising Competent Teenagers 

  

Raising Competent Teenagers 

Set your teenager up for life with the strategies in this seminar which focuses on helping your child to 



get the most out of their school years. Find out how to help them communicate well, develop self-

discipline, and good routines, follow rules and solve problems. 

Presenter: 

Lainie Sgouros 

Date and Time: 

April 25, 2024 

6:00-7:00pm 

Location:  

Online 

  

Mar. 25 – May 13 – Raising a Reader 

 

Free Early Literacy Workshops for your Family 

Raising A Reader is a national program designed to educate parents and caregivers about the 

importance of early literacy skills and how they can help build these skills in their young children to 

help them 

enter school ready to learn. Parents attend eight weekly early literacy 

workshops with their children o-5 years-old. Families who participate in the program receive 12 

high-quality children's books to build their home libraries and are connected to local resources! 

Southwest Human Development Coordinates Raising A Reader through schools, community 

centers, libraries, apartment communities, and other convenient locations. All interested parents and 

caregivers are encouraged to learn more and sign up today! 

 

Presenter: 

Date and Time: 

March 25- May 13, 2024 

Mondays 4:30 - 5:30pm 

 

Location: 

Kyrene de las Brisas/Aprende Library 

777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd. 

Chandler, AZ 85226 

 

To Register: 

Contact Karla – P: (602) 384-0443 E: kcarmona@swhd.org 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Parents/guardians are asked to call the 24 hour attendance line 480.541.6201 each day that their child 

is absent. Please leave a message spelling the student's name, grade, date(s) of the absence and reason 

for absence. If a phone call is not received, or if the school has not been able to contact the 

parent/guardian, the student will be given an unexcused absence. 

  

mailto:kcarmona@swhd.org


As a reminder, students who are absent from school the day of an activity MAY NOT attend the activity 

(i.e. classroom party; a middle school dance or sporting event; an after-school enrichment club; or Kids 

Club care after school). 

  
 

 

 

Student Sign-Out 
 

 

  

We understand students will need to be signed out for appointments, etc. 

Please try to avoid signing out your student after 2:55pm. The last 10 

minutes of school tend to be hectic and we appreciate your understanding. 

  

Also, please try to limit the amount of items being dropped off in the front 

office (water bottles, lunches, sweatshirts). Every time we need to call a 

classroom, it is disruptive to the class. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Aprende offers a variety of clubs, activities and organizations. Click here for Club/Activity information. 

  

An Activity Bus is offered on Tuesdays & Thursdays at 4:15pm. 

A pass is required for transportation. Please fill out & bring to the front office. Students will keep the 

pass for the entire year. Click here for Pass/Route information. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

Wag Wednesdays 
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Bring your pup to Aprende student drop-off on Wednesdays from 

7:50am to 8:15am for a little treat! 

  

Just roll down your window and Staudohar will pop a Bubba Bite 

into your pup's mouth! 
 

 

  
 

Important: Sign up for Text Messages 

In the event of an emergency, text messages are the fastest and most effective way to communicate 

information to families. You must opt in to receive text communications! Text “Y” or “yes” to 67587 to 

begin receiving text messages from our school and Kyrene School District. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

Quicklinks 

  

- School Website  

- Breakfast/Lunch Menu  

- Calendar of Events 

- ParentVue and StudentVue 

- PTSO Information 
 

 

Contact Us 
 

 

Kyrene Aprende Middle School 

777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd. E. #2 

Chandler, AZ 85226 

  

Phone: 480-541-6200 

Fax: 480-541-6210 

Attendance: 480-541-6201 
 

School Hours: 8:20am-3:05pm 

Office Hours: 7:30am-4:00pm 

  

  

  
 

 

A+ School of ExcellenceTM 
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